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   Signing of legislation passed during the 2014 legislative session is progressing at what's called “election year snail pace,” and making the most of signing ceremonies. It's just one of those perks of being the incumbent.  
   Senate Bill 14-088 was signed by the Governor on May 29th, and creates a Suicide Prevention Commission, the first ever in Colorado. The purpose of the bill is to provide public and private leadership for suicide prevention and intervention in Colorado. Among the goals of SB 088:
· setting statewide, data driven suicide prevention priorities in Colorado;
· ensuring that suicide prevention remains a state priority;
· encouraging the development of suicide prevention plans at the local level; and
· expanding partnerships and resources for statewide suicide prevention activities.
   House Bill 14-1205 was signed by the Governor on May 26th. The bill creates a program in the Division of Veterans Affairs within the State Department of Military and Veterans Affairs to “provide financial assistance to non-profit organizations and government agencies providing services to improve the health and well-being of veterans in the state. Services include mental health services, family counseling services, job training, employment and housing for homeless veterans. The bill also creates the Veterans Grant Program Cash Fund which may receive gifts, grants and donations, in addition to annual appropriations from the General Assembly, with excess funds to remain in the cash fund at the end of each fiscal year – funds will not revert to the General Fund.
   Senate Bill 14-164 was signed by Governor Hickenlooper on May 17th. Referred to as the Colorado Firefighting Fleet Aircraft Acquisitions bill, SB 164 directs the Division of Fire Prevention and Control in the Department of Public Safety to maximize its aerial firefighting capacity. The guidelines for doing so is identified in the bill as the Division's Special Report:  Colorado Firefighting Air Corps Report to the Governor and General Assembly on Strategies to Enhance the State's Aerial Firefighting Capabilities dated March 28, 2014.
   That Report stated the Department's wildfire management goal is to  “Keep all wildfires with values at risk smaller than 100 acres and to suppress all fires in Wildland Urban Interface (WUI) areas at less than ten acres, 98% of the time.”
   From that report, some of Director Paul l. Cooke's recommendations:
· In order to achieve the goal of generating an incident assessment for every fire within 60 minutes of report or detection of a wildfire Colorado should procure and operate two fixed-wing multi-mission aircraft.
· In order to achieve the goal of providing the appropriate  aviation suppression resources to every fire within 60 minutes of the request Colorado should 1) contract for the exclusive use of four Type 3 or larger rotor-wing aircraft; and 2) increase the exclusive use single engine air tankers (SEAT) contract to four aircraft.
· Instead of procuring state-owned air tankers, Colorado should identify and contract for the use of existing air tanker systems during the fire season. An exclusive use contract for two Type 2 or larger air tankers is recommended.
   The above-referenced Report will be presented in greater detail over on Seeing the Round Corners of this website.
   The reader's comments or questions are always welcome. E-mail me at doris@dorisbeaver.com.
